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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 19, 2000

TO:

JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

STATE 
The following actions have recently been taken on bills relative to MTA programs:  

SB 2019 (Polanco) High Speed Rail and MTA Corridor Project Funding
Senator Polanco has taken authorship of this bill which would require the California High Speed Rail Authority to prepare a plan for the construction and operation of a magnetically levitated high-speed train in Southern California.  Current law requires that the CHSRA submit its plan to the legislature for approval.  The bill would further allow the CHSRA to enter into agreements with private entities to construct and operate the system in Southern California.

This bill was recently amended to require that in the event the funds proposed in the Governor’s Initiative are allocated through the budget act, the MTA shall allocate those funds to the corridor projects as specified in the initiative. 

SCAG has identified SB 2019 as one of the bills they are sponsoring this year.  The bill will be heard in Senate Transportation Committee on April 25 and has an urgency clause attached.

Legislative Brief

April 19, 2000

Page 2 of 2
AB 2607 (Knox) Board Member Compensation
AB 2607 was recently amended to repeal the compensation provided for MTA Board members in 2004.  Assembly Member Knox’s office has reported that their intent is not to pursue the removal of Board member compensation.  Rather, their intent is to keep a legislative vehicle moving in the Assembly through which they can address transportation issues.   

AB 2643 (Calderon) Municipal Operator Funding
AB 2643 is scheduled for a hearing in Assembly Transportation Committee on Monday, April 24.  This measure would specify funding allocations for municipal operators in Los Angeles County.

�








PAGE  
2

